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The Manse 
Tweedmount Road 
 
Dear Friends, 
 
It is said that from space the earth looks like a blue marble with green and white swirlsé The 
idea of looking down on the earth inspired singer/songwriter Julie Gold to write her best known 
song. Hereôs how it beginsé. 
 
From a distance the world looks blue and green  
And the snow-capped mountains white  
From a distance the ocean meets the stream  
And the eagle takes to flighté 

From a distance we all have enough  
And no one is in need  
And there are no guns, no bombs and no disease  
No hungry mouths to feed 

From a distance the earth does look beautiful and harmonious. Itôs only when we zoom in and 
look more closely that we see that thatôs not the case ï we see fighting and terrorism, poverty 
and sickness, waste and pollution. 

Julie Goldôs song is an appeal for harmony, hope, love and peace. Thatôs what we all want. 
Thatôs the kind of world we want to live in.  

Thereôs a refrain repeated throughout the song ï óGod is watching us, from a distanceô. Itôs here 
that I take issue with Julie Gold.   

We are approaching Advent, preparing for Christmas and our annual celebration of the coming of 
Christ. Jesus, Immanuel, God with us. Not distant but up close and personal. 

In the Bethlehem stable, as a baby laid in a manger, God came among us. 
The way he came was surprising, as was the place he came to. Yet, as one writer comments, óIf 
God were truly to identify himself with us, it could be no corner cutting exercise. In Jesus he had 
to see the very best and worst of human experience. On the night that Jesus was born, he took 
his first share of the worst. When the labour suite was more suited to animal than to human 
habitation, we know that God had no intention of cushioning his son from adversity. Jesusô birth 
paved the way for his life: this was to be no sheltered existence. Words of comfort from a God 
secluded from affliction would seem like empty platitudes to anyone weighed down with cares. 
But a God who chooses to spend his first hours on earth helpless in an animalôs feeding trough 
will be sympathetic towards our pain.ô  
 
He came down to earth from heaven 
who is God and Lord of all, 
and his shelter was a stable, 
and his cradle was a stall. 
With the poor and meek and lowly 
lived on earth our Saviour holy. 
 
From the very nature of his Sonôs birth, God showed us he would fully involve himself in the  
very stuff of human existence. Through Jesus he participated in the mundane and the 
miraculous. His eyes shone love and wept tears. His hands overturned tables and touched 
lepers. His words condoned no sin, yet beckoned repentant sinners. His body, anointed by  
some in love, was beaten by others in hate. This was a real man living in a real world. 
 



Our God is not a distant God. Jesus, Immanuel, God with us, understands what itôs like to be 
human. He knows what itôs like to be you, to be me. He has been there. He is with us now. This 
is the miracle and the mystery and the joy of Christmas. 
 
This Christmas I hope and pray that you and yours will know the love, the care and the  
closeness of Jesus, Immanuel, God with us. 
 

 
PSé 
 
Advent calendars for adults have really taken off. Theyôre not filled with chocolates (well maybe 
very expensive chocolates), but with perfumes, spirits, craft beers, beauty products or jewellery 
and some of them cost literally hundreds of pounds. 
 
Thatôs not what Christmas is all about! 
 
By complete contrast people around the world are making óreverse advent calendarsô, daily small 
acts of kindness that add up to a massive difference for vulnerable people. This might be putting 
aside £1 a day for charity or filling a box with a useful item each day, then giving it to a foodbank 
or someone in need on Christmas Eve. 
 
Christmas is the season of goodwill to all. 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 An Invitation to Holy Communion   

 
Last Sunday in December, January and February 

9.30a.m. 
Bowden Kirk 

 
Sunday 25th February  

11.00a.m. 
Melrose Parish Church 

 

  
 
Calendar of Events 
 
Sunday 3rd December  9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
1st in Advent  10.00a.m. Family Service ñChristmas is comingò 
  11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
Thursday 7th December   Guild Christmas Lunch   
Sunday 10th December  9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
2nd in Advent 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
   2.30p.m. Melrose Music Society 
  Zsolt-Tihamer Visontay and Min-Jung Kym 
Wednesday 13th December 11.45a.m. Mid-Week Worship in the Chapel 
 12.15p.m. Christmas Lunch 
Friday 15th December 10.00a.m. St. Maryôs School Carol Service 
Sunday 17th December   9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden  
3rd in Advent 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
   3.00p.m. Messy Church, Melrose 
   6.30p.m. Bowden Carol Singing 
Tuesday 19th December   2.00p.m. Songs of Praise, St Johnôs 
Wednesday 20th December 11.00a.m. Bowden Community Café  
Thursday 21st December   9.30a.m. Melrose Primary School Christmas Service 
 
Sunday 24th December   9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
  11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
    6.00p.m. Christingle Service, Melrose 
Christmas Eve 11.15p.m. Watchnight Service, Bowden 
 11.15p.m. Watchnight Service, Melrose 
Monday 25th December   9.30a.m Family Worship, Bowden 
Christmas Day 11.00a.m. Family Worship, Melrose  
 
Sunday 31st December  9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
  Sacrament of Holy Communion 
 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
2018 
Sunday 7th January  9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
  Rev. Bruce McNicol 
 10.00a.m. Family Service ñWe Three Kings of Orient Areò 
 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
Tuesday 9th January 10.30a.m. Priorwood Court Get Together 
Friday 12th January   7.30p.m. Melrose Music Society 
  Fali Pavri ,Naomi Boole-Masterton, Yann Ghiro 

Sunday 14th January   9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 



 
 
Tuesday 16th January   2.00p.m. Songs of Praise, St Johnôs 
Wednesday 17th January 11.00a.m. Bowden Community Café    
Thursday 18th January   2.30p.m. Guild ï Samaritans  
  Arabella Weir 
Sunday 21st January  9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
Wednesday 26th January 11.45a.m. Mid-week Worship in the Chapel 
 12.15p.m. Mid-week Lunch 
Sunday 28th January   9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
  Sacrament of Holy Communion 
 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
 
 
Thursday 1st February   2.30p.m. Guild ï Dogs and Dog Shows  
  Ian Miller  
  7.00p.m. Kirk Session, Chapel  
Saturday 3rd February 10.00a.m. Church Coffee Morning, Bowden Village Hall 
Sunday 4th February  9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden  
  Rev. Bruce McNicol  
 10.00a.m Family Service, Melrose  
  ñTo See Ourselves As Others See Usò 
 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
Sunday 11th February  9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
Tuesday 13th February 10.30a.m. Priorwood Court Get Together  
Thursday 15th February   2.00p.m. Melrose & Peebles Presbytery Guild 
  Council AGM 
   2.30p.m. Guild ïWalking to Santiago de Compostello  

  Dave Frew 
Sunday 18th February  9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
Tuesday 20th February   2.00p.m. Songs of Praise, St Johnôs 
Wednesday 21st February 11.00a.m. Bowden Community Café  

Friday 23rd February   7.30p.m. Melrose Music Society 
  Atea Wind Quintet 
Sunday 25th February   9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
  Sacrament of Holy Communion 
 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
  Sacrament of Holy Communion 
Wednesday 28th February 11.45a.m. Mid-week Worship in the Chapel 
 12.15p.m. Mid-week Lunch 
   
Thursday 1st March   2.30p.m. Guild ï Bletchley Park 
  Mary Sherrard 
Friday 2nd March   2.30p.m. World Day Of Prayer 
  Catholic Church, Melrose 
Sunday 4th March  9.30a.m. Morning Worship, Bowden 
  Rev. Bruce McNicol 
 10.00a.m. Family Service 
 11.00a.m. Morning Worship, Melrose 
 

 
 

 



Mid-Week Community Lunch                                      
Christmas is coming and so is our Christmas Lunch which will take place on Wednesday 
13th December, commencing at 12.15p.m.  Tickets, priced at £5, are available from the 
Church Office, payable on the day.  Due to the size of the hall, numbers will be restricted to 
80 so if you have a ticket and your plans change, please return it to us so that it may be used 
for someone else.  If you would like to come along and need transport, please contact the 
office and we will be pleased to make arrangements.  Pupils of Form 5 of St. Maryôs School 
are very excited to have been invited to provide some seasonal entertainment following the 
Lunch and we look forward to seeing them.   

Future dates: 14th December  Ruth and Barbaraôs Team  

   25th January   Margaretôs Team 

   22nd February   Kathôs Team  

There is a short Ecumenical Service before the lunches at 11.45 in the Chapel for any who 
would like to attend.   
 

Carol Singing at Bowden 

The annual carol singing event outside Bowden Village Hall will be held this year on Sunday 

17th December at 6.30pm (bring a torch). Led by the minister, the singing will be followed by  

mulled wine and mince pies inside the hall and a collection will be taken for the BGH. 

 

Bowden Watchnight Service 

This will be comprised of readings and carols and will commence at 11.15pm on Sunday 24th 

December at Bowden Kirk and will be led by the Rev. Marion Dodd. 

 

Priorwood Court 
The monthly Get Togethers, organised by our Pastoral Care Group are being much 
appreciated. These are open to non-residents and take place at 10.30 on the second 
Tuesday of each month.  However, in order to accommodate other events, this has been 
cancelled for December only.  In January, it will be 9th and for February and March, it will be 
13th.  
 
Community Café 

Bowden community café continues to be popular, meeting at 11am on the third Wednesday 
of the month at Bowden Village Hall.   Dates for the next three months are December 20th, 
and, moving into 2018, January 17th and February 21st.  Walkers from Melrose are most 
welcome! 
 
Church Coffee Morning 

The annual church coffee morning in aid of our Special Projects will be held in Bowden 

Village Hall on Saturday 3rd February 2018 from 10.00 - 12noon. Stalls will include cards, 

cake and candy and raffle. Donations for cake and candy and raffle greatly appreciated. 

  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
     Al-Shurooq School for Blind Children 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our continued support of the annual holiday for the children who attend Al-Shurooq  is 
appreciated by those who run the school and we have received the following 
acknowledgement: 
 
We are thankful for your Church congregation for their continuing support to our children.  
This year, for the first time, we ran a parentsô workshop programme in which parents learned 
about ways in which to help their children and experience some of their issues. 
 

 
 
The camp ran from 9th ï 13th September and the target group of participants was the mothers 
of the pre-school children.  The main goal of the camp was to connect the mothers with their 
childrenôs education and rehabilitation plan.   



  
 
The Social Worker worked with the mothers on how to manage their stress levels which 
come from coping with their childrenôs disability.  The Occupational Therapist worked with the 
mothers on how to develop their childrenôs daily living skills, which will lead them to towards a 
totally independent life.  Also, the pre-school teacher worked with the mothers on how to 
create educational teaching aids from materials in their environment.  The mothers also took 
some pre-Braille learning in which they will continue to learn through workshops in the 
coming months.   
 

 
 
There was also plenty of time to relax and have fun.  You can follow us on FaceBook. 
 

Ruba Aburdeineh, School Principal, Bethlehem 
 



 
World Day of Prayer 
On Friday 2nd March 2018 we look forward to the World Day of Prayer. This brings together all 
three Melrose churches and gives a lovely feeling of unity both locally and internationally. In  
spirit we join with Christians right around the world as we all meet on the same day from east to 
west for the same service of prayer and praise. Some will meet under a hot sky, others on a  
chilly day, some in the open air, some in lofty cathedrals, others in humble dwellings.........with  
all our prayers arising to God as a cloud of sweet incense. 
 
Every year a new country writes the service.  This year it has been beautifully composed by the 
Christian women of Suriname around the theme ñAll Godôs Creation is very goodò. So each year 
we have an insight into the language, the culture, the joys and sorrows of Christians from a 
different part of the world and their hopes and aspirations for the future. 
 
Leading up to the service in March (which will be held in High Cross Church) we meet with  
others from there and Holy Trinity and over coffee read through the Bible texts that have been 
chosen and share our thoughts and experiences.  The first meeting will be in January (details 
nearer the time) and if you are free to join in you will be most welcome.    (Liz Mitchell 822475) 
 
Harvest Thanksgiving 
 

                 
 
The Service of Harvest Thanksgiving was celebrated on 24th September in Bowden Kirk and 
the following Sunday 1st October at Melrose Parish Church, both at the Family service and at 
the 11.00a.m. service.   
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 

The traditional Harvest Lunch was held in the Church Hall on 1st October and was greatly 
enjoyed by all.  Thanks to Elsa Barker and her team who organise the lunch and all who 
contributed in any way.  The balance of the financial donations received towards the Lunch, 
plus the envelopes provided after the Lunch enabled us to send a total of £675.81 (plus Gift 
Aid declarations) to Christian Aid. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Remembrance Sunday 
The sun shone for the well-attended parade and a large congregation attended the 
ecumenical service of Remembrance in Melrose Parish Church.  In addition, services and 
acts of remembrance took place in Gattonside, Bowden, Newstead and Darnick.  The plate 
offering at Bowden and Melrose was for the work of Poppy Scotland. 

  
Once again, this year the Primary 7 
pupils at Melrose Primary School 
made poppies which were included in 
a display in the church.  At the close 
of the service, these were offered to 
members of the congregation in 
Melrose and to those who attended 
the afternoon service in Darnick, in 
exchange for a donation  and this 
totalled £135.16, enabling us to 
contribute a combined total of £908.77 
to Poppy Scotland. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Guild Report 
Our new Session of Guild got off to an excellent start with our Dedication and Communion 
Service conducted by Rev. Rosie Frew.   We welcomed back many well-known faces, but in 
addition, a few new members have joined us this year which is very encouraging.   Our 
chosen Project for this year is ñCaring for Mother Earth Boliviaò.   We had an afternoon 
learning about this Project.   The highlight of it is producing finances for very simple solar 
ovens to be distributed to communities in Bolivia.   These ovens work wonderfully well, 
cooking food by catching the sunôs rays and producing sufficient heat to cook large family 
pots of food.  (They are also easily repaired.)   This has now alleviated the need for the 
women and children to walk miles to access timber, cut it up, carry it back, and do the same 
every day.   It is a win, win situation ï the families no longer denude the forests of timber for 
kindling, children have time to go to school, and adults have plenty else to deal with, carrying 
water, etc, etc.  For our fundraising afternoon, our organist, Jim Marshall, gave an organ 
recital, much enjoyed by all, followed by afternoon tea and fellowship.   To date, we have 
raised over £250 for the Project, and will hold another fundraiser on 19th April, with piano 
music by Derek Reid.   (Another date for your new diaries!)  Meantime, many thanks to all 
who contributed so generously in cash, preparation of afternoon tea, and the serving of it. 

In November, the congregation came up trumps in bringing filled shoe boxes to church, and 
these will be distributed via Blythswood to people who receive little or nothing in Christmas 
gifts, predominantly given to the very poor in eastern European countries.  Again, many 
thanks to all who took up the challenge. 

We bring 2017 to a close with a lunch out to celebrate Christmas. 

Into 2018, on the 18th January we welcome Arabella Weir to speak about the work of the 
important work of the Samaritans.  On 1st February, Ian Miller is telling us the ups and downs 
of ñDogs and Dog Showsò.   We welcome Dave Frew (Rosieôs husband) to our meeting on 
15th February with the title ñWalking to Santiago de Compostello.ò   Mrs. Mary Sherrard is 
listed to come on 1st March to tell us her first-hand accounts of her experiences in ñBletchley 


